
Child Protection Conferences: 
information for parents
and carers



You will be aware that
enquires have been made
about the safety and welfare
of your child.

Following these enquires an
initial child protection
conference is now required.

This leaflet is to tell you what
will happen at a child
protection conference. 

Why is a child protection
conference being held? 
A Child Protection Conference
happens because Children’s
Social Care or another agency
is concerned that your child
may have suffered harm or be
at continuing risk of harm. This
is based on:

• The concerns passed to
Children’s Social Care,
regarding your child’s safety

• Information gathered
from people in other
organisations who know
you and your family



What is a child
protection conference?
It is a meeting to: 

• Share all relevant information
and decide whether your child
is at risk of being harmed or
abused in the future 

• Discuss what action is
needed to safeguard and
promote your child’s welfare

• Decide whether your child
needs to have a child
protection plan 

Who will be at the child
protection conference? 
Those who may attend include: 

• You and your child
(if appropriate) 

• Other family members
(including any absent parent) 

• Your social worker 

• Police (if involved) 

• An education welfare officer
(if involved)

• Your family doctor 

• Your child’s health visitor or
school nurse 

• Your child’s teacher or
nursery staff 

• A probation officer (if involved) 

• Adult mental health workers
(if involved) 

• A solicitor for the local
authority or your solicitor
(if one is required)

• An interpreter if required 

• Any other worker with
significant involvement with
you or your family 

You may not know all the
people who attend the
conference. Some of them
may be there because they
may be working with your
family in the future or to give
specialist advice. 

The person leading the
conference is called the
‘chair’ and is there on behalf of
the Lambeth Safeguarding
Children Board. 



Sometimes it is not possible to
involve all family members in
the whole conference, for
example if there is conflict
between parents, or if this
would stop a child attending.
Tell your social worker before
the conference if there is
someone you do not want to
speak to. 

How will information be
shared at the conference? 
Your social worker and other
people from organisations
who know your family will be
asked to write a report for the
conference. They will show you
the report before the
conference wherever possible. 

Your social worker’s report will
include your views on the
concerns being raised about
your child. You may also want
to write something to be
shared at the conference.

All the relevant information will
then be discussed at the
conference including any

reports from people from
organisations who are unable
to attend. 

Can I bring someone
with me? 
You may bring an advocate,
friend or supporter to help you
to participate. Personal
information about you, your
child and other family members
will be discussed at the
conference, so please think
carefully who you want to
bring. You may also bring a
solicitor (if one is required). 

What if I’m unable
to attend? 
Your social worker should help
you to sort out any practical
problems about attending, for
example transport. 

Please note: children who have
not been invited to the
conference, including very young
children, should not come with
you to the conference. Please
talk to your social worker if this
causes you a problem.



If for some reason you cannot
or do not wish to attend, you
should speak to your social
worker about how to make
your views known to the
conference. For example
someone could attend on your
behalf or you could write down
what you would like to say and
this will be given to the chair of
the conference. 

If you do not come, your social
worker will tell you what has
been decided. The chair of the
conference will write to you
telling you what has been
decided and you will get a
copy of the minutes (a written
record) of the conference. 

What will happen at
the conference? 
The chair of the conference will: 

• Meet with you before the
conference to tell you what
will happen 

• Make sure that all information
is made available and that
everyone present has an
opportunity to contribute 

• Ensure that those
attending the conference
make the decisions and
recommendations that
are needed to keep your
child safe

The concerns that have led to
the conference will be
discussed along with relevant
information that has been
gathered about your family. If
you have any questions or
disagree with what is said, you
should tell your social worker
or the chair of the conference
so your views can be heard at
the meeting. 

Might I be asked to
leave the conference at
any point? 
All those attending the
conference will want to hear
what your child thinks and you
may be asked to leave if your
child finds it easier to talk
without you there. 



You may be asked to leave
the conference if the solicitor
for Children’s Social Care is
asked for legal advice or if
information confidential to a
police investigation needs to
be discussed.

If you are asked to leave,
your supporter will have to
leave too. When you return,
the chair will explain what has
been discussed.

The chair can exclude you from
the conference if: 

• They believe you may
intimidate another person who
needs to be at the conference

• They believe you are under the
influence of drugs or alcohol 

• You have a health condition
that would prevent you
contributing or be made
worse by attending 

• Your attendance would
prevent the child attending 

Tell the chair if you wish to
leave the conference for a
short break or to speak in
confidence to your solicitor.
The conference will usually
break whilst you do this.

What can the
conference decide? 
The people at the conference
will decide whether or not your
child is at a continuing risk of
harm and needs a formal child
protection plan. This is a plan
of what you and other people
will need to do to keep your
child safe. 

A formal child protection plan
will be made if it is felt that your
child is likely to suffer harm
without a plan. 

The chair of the conference will
decide what category of abuse
or neglect your child has
suffered or is at risk of suffering
and this will be recorded on
your child’s social care record. 



It may be decided that
your child does not require a
formal child protection plan as
there is not a risk of continuing
harm, but you may still be
offered support if it is agreed it
is necessary. 

What happens next? 
If the conference decides that
your child needs a formal child
protection plan a ‘core group’
of people will meet within 10
days of the conference. This
group will decide how the
services that you and your
child needs will be provided.
The group will include you and
other appropriate family
members (if you agree), your
social worker and the people
from other organisations who
will be delivering the services. 

The group will then meet
regularly to make sure that the
services are being delivered.
These meetings continue for as
long as your child requires a
child protection plan. 

Review child
protection conferences 
Within three months of the
first conference there will be a
review conference to look at
progress made and to decide
whether your child still needs a
child protection plan. 

If this is the case this will be
reviewed every six months
until a decision is made that
your child is no longer at
continuing risk of harm. 

If it is decided that your child is
no longer at risk of harm and
does not require a child
protection plan, your social
worker will decide with you if
any other support services are
required. 

What if I wish to complain
after the conference? 
If your complaint is about a
particular worker then if
possible raise it with them or
their manager straight away. If
this is not successful contact
the organisation they work for. 



If you would like this information in large print, braille,
audio tape, in pictures and symbols, or in a community
language please call 020 7926 5555.

Spanish
Si desea esta información en otro idioma,
rogamos nos ilame al 020 7926 5555

Portugese
Se desejar esta informação noutro idioma
é favor telefonar para 020 7926 5555

French
Si vous souhaitez ces informations dans
une autre langue veuillez nous contacter
au 020 7926 5555

Twi
Se wope saa nkaeboy yi wo kasa foforo
mu a fre 020 7926 5555

020 7926 5555


